## WOODSETTS PARISH COUNCIL

# MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 20<sup>th</sup> February 2023 in WOODSETTS VILLAGE HALL

<u>PRESENT</u>	Councillors:	M Carroll (Chair), R Woodhead, R Swann, S Tweed, T Williams, N Renzi, P Clarke, J Sherratt
IN ATTEND	ANCE	Clerk B Smyth, 3 members of the public, RMBC Councillor Tim Baum Dixon

#### 8719 Apologies; None

- 8720 Minutes of the previous meetings. It was resolved that the Chairperson be authorized to sign the minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on 25<sup>th</sup> January 2023 as a true and accurate record save for one error "JWG" instead of "CAP".
- 8721 To identify items which may be considered following the exclusion of press and public. None.
- **8722 To consider any variations to the orders of business.** None.
- **8723** To receive new Declarations of Interest in respect of business on the Agenda. None.

#### **8724 To receive information on ongoing issues.** Pavilion, a site meeting is to take place to carry out a survey. Playground, various works are carrying on at the rear of the site and quotations are being

Playground, various works are carrying on at the rear of the site and quotations are being arranged for new equipment.

#### 8725 Public Participation

Comments:

There are concerns about the location of the mast but it was agreed that the Village does need one

Littering in the village is a concern and signage would be welcome.

Cllr Baum Dixon commented, a rural crime meeting has taken place and off-road

vehicles formed part of the discussion. It was hoped to hold more meetings.

Information about reporting off-road incidents was circulated.

#### 8726 To consider planning.

Birkett House, Councillor Sherratt has not heard back from RMBC. RMBC Councillor Baum Dixon was asked to follow up on the enforcement notices at "Piggy Lane".

Pre-Planning Consultation, RHM 24564:

It was resolved to send the following communication about this matter: "Woodsetts Parish Council makes the following comments on the above Pre consultation. It accepts that a mast is needed in the Village but find the proposed location to be wholly inappropriate. The main reason is it is in very close proximity to the Village's most historic and valued buildings, The Butcher's Arms Public House and St George's Church. It also is not convinced that your drawings are correct about the visibility splays on such a busy junction.

We have been disappointed that as a large landowner in the village you have not contacted us to ascertain if any of our land was available and suitable for your installation.

We would welcome dialogue with your company on this matter moving forward.

Members of the public were in attendance at our meeting when this was discussed, and their thoughts are similar to ours and this information may now be in the public domain."

- 8727 To consider information from the Communications working Group
  It was resolved to subscribe to the Council Hive Premium Service.
  It was agreed to remove the signs on the Pavilion and look to improve signage in the Village.
- **8728 To consider the Kings Coronation.** No updates available.
- **8729 To consider tree planting.** Only 5 sites on Worksop Rd were identified.
- **8730** To consider dog mess bins in the village. Relocating bins in the village is to be considered. A map location of existing bins is to be provided by RMBC Baum Dixon.
- **8731 To consider and approve expenditure.** Expenditure noted and approved.

#### **8732** To consider a "Zebra Crossing" in the village. It was resolved that Councillor Tweed would start this process.

#### 8733 To consider correspondences:

The following was read out:

"Under the freedom of information act I would like the following information, 1/ In 2022/2021/2020 how many times has the area I propose for allotment use on entry to the residents amenity field been used for " overflow " parking?"

It was resolved the Parish Council reply to the request as follows:

"Woodsetts Parish Council do not know how many times the area between the Pavilion on the Recreation Ground and the gate is used for overspill car park. This area is made available to User Groups of the Pavilion and Village Hall but the uptake is not monitored".

### 8734 To consider the date of the next meeting.

7pm at the Village Hall on the 29<sup>th</sup> March 2023